
MADISON MESSENGER 

District Calendar 

Sunday, May 31 
 - Class of 2015 Graduation 
   1:00 p.m.  
    HS Activities Center 

Monday, June 8 
 - MS/HS Exams 
 - MS/HS 10:40 a.m. dismissal 

Tuesday, June 9 
 - MS/HS Exams 
 - ES Records Day 
 - MS/HS 10:40 a.m. dismissal 
 - ES 11:30 a.m. dismissal 

Wednesday, June 10 
 - MS/HS Exams 
 - ES Records Day 
 - MS/HS 10:40 a.m. dismissal 
 - ES 11:30 a.m. dismissal 
 - Last Day of School for  
  Students and Staff 

Calendar 
information is available 

online at 

www.madisonk12.us 

Look for event updates and 
important information 

to be added throughout 

the summer. 
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Although the fall season, with crisp weather and distinct colors is my favorite 
time of the year, I very much enjoy the spring season as well.  I began my 
career teaching high school science at Manchester.  Each spring we used a 
small greenhouse to raise plants and conduct experiments as a relevant way 
to illustrate the concept of life cycle.  As you are well aware, spring signifies 
an opportunity for growth, especially for those whose livelihood depends on 
the production of plants or crops.     

This idea is somewhat contrary to what we envision with education. For 
many, spring signifies the conclusion of yet another school year, the final 
chapter for educators and students alike.  Throughout my career whether I 
was at Manchester, Onsted, the LISD, or Madison, spring signified the end to 
yet another year, but also provided me an opportunity to grow, the chance to 
improve, to plan and prepare to make the next school even better than the 
last.  I believe one of the best ways in which to grow is to reflect.  Looking 
back on each year coming to a close provides a chance to learn from what 
went well and what may need to be addressed or improved.  At this time I 
reflect on the numerous  
accomplishments that 
occurred this year at 
Madison and give 
thanks to the individuals 
who put forth  
substantial effort to  
accomplish remarkable 
results.   

I do my best to thank 
those who contributed 
in so many ways to  
provide opportunities to 
our students.  These 
individuals include 
teachers, staff members, parent volunteers, grandparents, community 
leaders, and senior citizens, to name a few. Individuals each day share their 
talents with the District so students have the greatest opportunity to succeed.  
However, students do not succeed on their own. They rely heavily on support 
and encouragement as they strive to be the best they can be.  As a father, I 
am well aware of the successes and challenges parents face as they do their 
best to support their children.  I sincerely thank the parents, grandparents, 
guardians, and community members  who have contributed as a positive role 
model for children throughout this school year.  I want you to know that your 
contribution is recognized and very much appreciated.   

Have a wonderful summer, 
Ryan Rowe, Superintendent 
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BSY Recognized in Statewide 

Publication 

Madison Elementary Balanced School Year Program was featured in 
the spring issue of the MASA Leader magazine. The publication 
featured the stories of districts who are “Leading Change in a Time 
of Change” and setting the standard for the future of education in 
Michigan schools. The article, entitled “Balanced School Year Shows 
Early Gains for Madison Elementary School,” can be read online at: 
www.apogeepublications.com/emags/MASA_spring2015. 

The MASA Leader is produced by the Michigan Association of School Administrators and is published and 
distributed to school leaders three times per school year. 

Madison High School Receives 
Bronze Medal Ranking 
 
For the third year in a row, Madison High School is  
recognized as one of the leading public high schools in the 
state and in the country, earning U.S. News & World  
Report’s National Ranking of a Bronze Medal for 2015. 
Madison High School also earned a Bronze Medal ranking 
in 2014 and a Silver Medal ranking in 2013. 
 
“The U.S News & World Report’s 
continued recognition is a  
testament to our students’ and 
staff members’ commitment to 
academic excellence. We are 
pleased to once again receive this 
honor.” – Ryan Rowe,  
Superintendent  
 
The rankings were determined by information gathered by 
U.S. News & World Report and American Institutes for  
Research and are based on student performance on college
-readiness, proficiency test scores and the performance of 
the district’s least-advantaged students in comparison to the 
state average. Madison’s reading and math proficiency 
scores continue to remain near the state averages.  
Michigan has 608 school districts, 10 schools of which were 
named Gold Medal winners, 68 were recognized as Silver 
Medal winners and 167 earned bronze medals in 2015. 

New Website Coming Soon! 

You asked for it—and it’s on its way! A  
redesigned Madison School District webpage will 
launch on Tuesday, June 16. Input gathered at 
the fall School Board and Stakeholder Workshop 
indicated a need for a fresh web presence with a 
cleaner layout and improved calendar function. 
The new design also allows for better access via 
mobile devices. The site will still have 
contacts, announcements, events, photos, and 
other helpful information for families and will 
remain at www.madisonk12.us.  

We thank you for your patience as the site is 
developed. If there is information you 
cannot find, or is missing, please let us know. 
Email Rebecca.Schwan@madisonk12.us. 

District Newsletter to be Published Monthly 

Beginning this summer, the Madison School District Newsletter will become a monthly 
publication. The newsletter will be posted to the website and sent via email on the first of each 
month. The monthly publication schedule will eliminate the need for a separate elementary 
newsletter. The final issue of Trojan Talk will be sent in early June.  
 
The deadline for submission is the 22nd of the month prior. If do not receive the newsletter via 
email, and would like to subscribe, or if your email address is changing, please contact 
Rebecca.Schwan@madisonk12.us. 

http://www.apogeepublications.com/emags/MASA_spring2015
http://www.madisonk12.us/
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2015-16 Madison GSRP Preschool 
Madison’s Great Start Readiness preschool program is now accepting new 

students. Children who are turning 4 years old, but who are less than 5 

years old by September 1 are eligible. Children must reside in Lenawee 

County and meet state criteria for enrollment. Application forms are  

available at lenawefreepreschools.org or by calling 517-264-5324. 

2015-16 Kindergarten Registration Open 

Madison Elementary School is now enrolling kindergarten students for the 

2015-16 school year. Registration packets and Schools of Choice forms 

are available in the elementary office. Children must be five years old by 

September 1, 2015 to enroll in kindergarten and Young Fives. 

Please provide the office your child’s certified birth certificate, immunization records and proof of residency (such as a 

utility bill, cable bill, rent/mortgage statement or insurance or property tax document). Please call 263-0741 ext. 144 for 

more information.  

Latch-Key Registration 

We are wrapping up another great year of Latch-Key at Madison Elementary and we are already looking forward to 
2015-16. Latch-Key applications for returning students are due by the first week in June. Accounts from this year must 
be paid in full before a child is added to the roster. Applications and more information about Latch-Key is available on 
the elementary page of the website at http://mes.madisonk12.us/. Have a great, safe and memorable summer.  If you 
have any questions or concerns, please feel free to email Raquel Ybarra Raquel.Ybarra@madisonk12.us or call 517-
263-0744 ext. 352. 

Seeking Orchestra Musicians  
 
Students who will be enrolled in 6th or 7th grades in the fall of 2015 are invited to 
be a part of the string orchestra program at Madison for the 2015-16 school year. 
 
Why Join the Orchestra? 

· Performing is a great learning experience and a way to share music with the  

  community 

· It is a wonderful outlet for young students to express his or her artistic ability 

· Raise self-confidence, no one sits on the bench  

· Make new friends 

· Helps build the appreciation of music 

· Improved concentration, coordination, self-discipline 

· Research suggests a correlation between instrumental music studies and higher standardized test scores. 

 
Who Can Join? 
Students who have the desire to learn how to make music are eligible to be members of the orchestra. No prior 
musical training is required. The students will start from the very beginning learning how to hold the instrument and 
reading music. Please email Marcie.Zeckner@madisonk12.us to register or to have any questions answered. 
 
Hear Us Play! 
The elementary, middle, and high school orchestras will present their spring concert on Tuesday, June 2 at 7:00 
p.m. in the Performing Arts Center. The event is free and open to the public. This is a great way to  
introduce your student to instrumental music. 

lenawefreepreschools.org
http://mes.madisonk12.us/
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mailto:Marcie.Zeckner@madisonk12.us


Madison Elementary families are invited to celebrate the completion of another 

successful school year at the P.A.T.T. End of the Year Carnival! Join us on Monday, 

June 8 from 5:30-7:30 p.m. for a potluck dinner and family fun! Hot dogs will be 

provided, but we ask that you bring lawn chairs, your own drinks, and a dish to pass. 

 

If your last name starts with: A-F, please bring a salad        G-N, please bring fruits/veggies  

               O-S, please bring desserts    T-Z, please bring chips/snacks 

There will be carnival games, a dunk tank, and a silent auction for special reserved parking for the 2015-16 school 

year and NASCAR Truck tickets. We hope to see you there! 

Madison F.A.N. Celebration Thank You 

The Facilities for Athletic Needs (F.A.N.) Committee held its annual F.A.N. 
Celebration on Saturday, May 9 at the Lenawee County Fairgrounds. The 
Committee wishes to thank all who attended the evening of music, dinner, 
and dancing, the individuals and businesses who donated baskets for the  
silent auction, and those who volunteered their time and talents to making the 
event a success. $6,800 was raised to support the Indoor Athletic Facility. 

A new tradition is planned for Madison Middle 

School: May Madness has been renamed June 

Jubilee. The state testing schedule may have  

interfered with the date, but not the fun!  This year’s 

celebration is scheduled for Friday, June 5. We will 

operate on a green schedule. 

Students are reminded to wear tennis shoes and 

sunscreen and to bring a water bottle, as the  

teambuilding activities are held outside. 

Madison Elementary Field 

Day activities will take 

place on Thursday, June 

4. Second and third 

grades will begin at 9:00 

a.m. Fourth and fifth 

grades will begin their 

events at 12:00 p.m. 

Students are reminded to have sunscreen and are 

reminded to bring a water bottle. No soda please. 

In case of rain, Field Day will take place on June 8. 

If you are able to volunteer to assist with field day, 

please contact Mary.Anschuetz@madisonk12.us. 

Have a Safe and Fun 

Summer! 

Balanced School Year Students 

return: Monday, July 27, 2015 

Traditional School Year Students 

return: Tuesday, September 8, 2015 

Look for full 2015-16 calendars to be 

posted to the district website at 

www.madisonk12.us. 

Student Records Information 

Are you moving this summer? Getting a new phone number? Please notify 

the Central Office of any of the following changes: 

• If you are moving outside the district and will not be returning to Madison in 

the fall; you will need to complete a Withdrawal Form. 

• If you are moving outside the district, but wish to stay in Madison Schools; 

you will need to complete a Schools of Choice Application. 

• If your email address or phone number changes, please contact us as soon 

as possible. We want to be sure you continue to receive school information. 

mailto:Mary.Anschuetz@madisonk12.us
http://www.madisonk12.us


Parents and Teachers Together 

The mission of the Madison P.A.T.T. is to bring parents and teaching 
staff together for the benefit of students through family activities and 
learning opportunities. 

Welcome to our newly-elected officers: Irma Cabrera (President), Christina Villalobos (Vice President), Sarah Ramus 

(Secretary), Nicole Berger (Treasurer), and Melodie Bradley and Kristi Douglas (Parent Liaisons), We know you will 

serve our students, their families, and our school well. Thank you to Jen VanEtten, Karri Tarsha, Lisa Murry, and 

Stephanie Fetter for your leadership in 2014-15. 

Volunteers needed! We are looking for parents who are able to assist with the Year-End Carnival on Monday, June 

8. If you are able to give a little of your time, please contact PATT@madisonk12.us. 

Madison P.A.T.T. meets on the first Tuesday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the Elementary Library. New members are 

always welcome. The final meeting for the 2014-15 school year is Tuesday, June 2. Meetings will resume in 

September. 

MYAC - Madison Youth Athletic Council 
 
MYAC is offering several opportunities for youth sports for summer and fall. Please see the camp list later in the 
newsletter. Please note the various age levels and registration deadlines for 
these activities. If you have questions about any of the events, please email the 
coach listed on the registration form or email MYAC@madisonk12.us. 
 
MYAC was formed to provide athletic opportunities students in grades Kinder-
garten through sixth grade, until which time the MHSAA sponsors competitive 
league athletic teams. MYAC meets the first Wednesday of the month from 7:30-
8:30 p.m. in the Board Room. We welcome and encourage anyone who would 
like to learn more, help with planning, or volunteer to attend. 

High School 
Exam Schedule 

 
Monday, June 8 
Last day for juniors to attend 
TECH Center, BOTH AM & PM 
sessions will attend. 
1st hour exam 
10:40 a.m. dismissal 
 
Tuesday, June 9 
2nd & 3rd hour exams 
10:40 a.m. dismissal 
 
Wednesday, June 10 
4th & 5th hour exams 
10:40 a.m. dismissal 

Middle School 

Exam Schedule 

Thursday, June 4 

2nd hour exam 

Locker clean-out during Forum 

Monday, June 8 

1st & 3rd hour exams 

10:40 a.m. dismissal 

Tuesday, June 9 

4th & 6th hour exams 

10:40 a.m. dismissal 

Wednesday, June 10 

5th & 7th hour exams 

10:40 a.m. dismissal 

Elementary School 

Records Schedule 

Tuesday, June 9 

Records Day 

11:30 a.m. dismissal 

Wednesday, June 10 

Records Day 

11:30 a.m. dismissal 

mailto:patt@madisonk12.us
mailto:myac@madisonk12.us


2015-16 Athletic Physical Night 
Athletic Physical Night is Tuesday, June 2 from 4:30-7:00 p.m. at Adrian High School. Exams 

are $15.00 with the money coming back to the Madison Athletic Department. Please remember 

to take a physical form with you. Forms are available in the school office and on the 

Athletic Department page of the website. 

All athletes must have a current physical on file in order to begin practice in the fall. If you have 

questions, please email Kris.Isom@madisonk12.us or call 517-263-0741. 

Kindergarten Graduation 

Families of our kindergarten students are invited to celebrate the end of their first year of school at 

our Kindergarten Graduation ceremonies. Mrs. Palpant, Mrs. Poling, and Mrs. Radant’s students 

will graduate on Wednesday, June 3 and Mrs. Cremeans, Mrs. Payne, and Mrs. Rahman’s 

classes will graduate on Thursday, June 4. Both ceremonies will be held in the Performing Arts 

Center at 1:00 p.m. We are very proud of our kindergarten students and know they will shine in 

first grade! 

Grades 9-11 Academic Awards Ceremony 

Thursday, May 28 | 1:00 p.m. 

High School Activities Center 

H.S. Athletic Awards Banquet 

Thursday, May 28 | 6:00 p.m. 

Performing Arts Center 

 

Middle School Awards Day 

Tuesday, June 2 | 1:00 p.m. 

High School Activities Center 

Graduation Rehearsal and Senior Breakfast 

Seniors should plan to report to graduation practice at 9:00 a.m. on Friday, May 29. Breakfast 

will be served and you will be instructed on the procedures for the graduation ceremony. If you 

have questions, please contact the high school office. 

Early Elementary Awards Day 

Wednesday, June 3 | 9:30 a.m. 

Performing Arts Center 

5th Grade Awards Day 

Monday, June 8 | 1:30 p.m. 

Performing Arts Center 

Y5’s Program & Celebration 

Tuesday, June 9 | 9:00 a.m. 

Elementary Commons 

Grades 3-4 Awards Day 

Tuesday, June 9 | 9:30 a.m. 

Performing Arts Center 

Student Recognition Events 

http://athletic-department.mhs.madisonk12.us/
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Summer and Fall Learning Opportunities 
There’s plenty to do in Madison School District and Lenawee County! 

DRIVER EDUCATION TRAINING 
Two sections of Driver Education Training will be held at Madison High School this summer. 
Course A has reached capacity. Course B is limited to 22 students and will run July 7 
through August 14. Students should be 15 years old by October 23, 2015. Contracts are 
available in the Middle and High School offices and from Wade.Perry@madisonk12.us. 

LENAWEE JUNIOR GOLF TOUR  

Open to students entering 5th grade to recent graduates, the Golf Tour provides students a way to play competitively 
throughout the summer. More information is available on the Junior Golf Tour website: 
http://lenaweejuniorgolf.wix.com/tour or on Twitter @LenaweeJrGolf 

LENAWEE YOUTH LEADERSHIP CAMP 
Learn more about yourself, your county, leadership, teamwork, and communication. Sponsored by the Lenawee Community 

Foundation. Registration closes June 30. http://www.lenaweecommunityfoundation.com/lenawee-youth-leadership-council/ 

LISD SUMMER CAMPS 
The Lenawee Intermediate School District (LISD) offers a variety of career-based summer camps for preschool children through 
high school students. More information is available on the LISD website at: http://www.lisd.us/instructional-services/career-camps 

MADISON GOLF CLINIC 
Mark your calendars!  Plans are underway for a golf clinic from July 13-17 for students in grades 3-6. More information will be 
announced soon. Check the district website for updates or contact Erik.Thompson@madisonk12.us for details. 
 
MADISON PERFORMING ARTS CAMP 
Students in grades 4-7 are encouraged to develop their acting skills from 9:00 a.m. –1:00 p.m. on August 3-7. Actors will share 
what they learned at a performance for families on the last day of camp. Registration details are available on the district website.  

MYAC JR. TROJANS BASKETBALL CAMP 
Boys and girls in grades 3-8 are invited to participate in this one-day skills camp held on Saturday, June 27. Registration is 

$25.00 and closes on Friday, May 29. Registration information is available on the MYAC page of the website. 

MYAC JR. TROJANS FLAG FOOTBALL 
Open to athletes in grades 1 and 2. Teams will play on Saturdays starting September 12. Registration is $50.00 and closes June 

12. Registration information is available on the MYAC page of the website. 

MYAC SIDELINE CHEER 
Madison students ages 4 through grade 6 are eligible to participate in one of three Sideline Cheer teams. Teams are determined 

by student age. Registration closes June 12. Registration information is available on the MYAC page of the website. 

MYAC YOUTH TACKLE FOOTBALL 
Open to athletes in grades 3-6 who are not over the age of 13 by September 1. Registration is $80 and is due by no later than 

June 12. Registration information is available on the MYAC page of the website. 

STUNT AND TUMBLE CAMP 
The Madison Competitive Cheer Team is offering a Stunt and Tumble Camp to girls in grades K-7 on Friday, June 5 from 3:30-

5:30 p.m. Registration is only $10.00 and closes June 2. Registration forms are available at: http://mms.madisonk12.us 

TROJAN TEAM FOOTBALL CAMP 
Team Camp is designed for high school athletes who intend to play football in the fall. Fundamentals will be reviewed and the 
offensive and defensive strategies taught. Registration closes June 1. Registration information is available on the district website. 
 
TROJAN YOUTH FOOTBALL CAMP 
This camp teaches the fundamentals and techniques of the football to athletes in grades 3-8. The two day camp runs from 9:00-

11:00 a.m. on July 15 and 16. Registration closes July 7. Registration information is available at: http://mms.madisonk12.us 
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Book Review: 
My Secret Guide to Paris 
By: Abby Linger 
 
Don’t you just ever wish to go to Paris and see what is there? If you said yes well then 
you’re in luck because Lisa Schroder’s book My Secret Guide to Paris will blow your mind.  
 
A young girl named Nora loves everything about Paris except she has never been to Paris. 
So her Grandma Sylvia plans a trip for Nora and her to go to. But suddenly grandma Sylvia 
has passed away and Nora is really sad but mostly is missing her so much. But then she 
starts to receive letters from her grandma and a treasure map too. But the real question is 
will Nora ever go to Paris or will her dreams sink down? Find out when you read My Secret 
Guide to Paris by Lisa Schroder. 

Read more from the Madison Middle School Journalism Club by visiting the Madison Madness blog at: 

www.kidblog.org/MadisonMadness.  

About the Madison Middle School Journalism Club 

By: Rachel Cheng 

Journalism Club is a wonderful activity that teaches better writing skills. This club is held every Tuesdays in Mrs. 

Harsh's room. In room 22, a few students write articles for our very own Madison Madness. The captain of this club is 

Jasmine Jones, and the vice-captain of the Journalism Club is Rachel Cheng. If you have any questions about our 

club, contact the leaders or Mrs. Harsh herself. 

Teacher Spotlight: 
Meet Mrs. Harsh 
By: Jasmine Jones 
 

Mrs. Harsh is a teacher at Madison Middle School. She 
teaches mostly sixth graders and some seventh graders. 
The subjects that she teaches are Language Arts and 
Math. Mrs. Harsh went to college at Western Michigan 
and Siena Heights. Before she taught at Madison, Mrs. 
Harsh use to work at Onsted schools and Waldron 
schools. One reason why she became a teacher is to 
share the love of reading. Mrs. Harsh loves to read! What 
irritates her is when students to take work seriously or 
don't put effort in 
anything! TRY! Mrs. Harsh was 
been teaching for ten years! 

One fact about Mrs. Harsh is that 
she wanted to be a vet but sadly 
she's super bad at science. Mrs. 
Harsh is also married and is a 
mother of two little girls named 
Lilly and Amelia. Her hobbies are 
reading, riding bikes and singing 
in her church choir. She's the 
lead singer! She grew up on a farm, used to race BMX 
bikes and went to college to be a T.V. director. She thinks 
Peeps are okay; her favorites are the yellow and the 
white kinds. 

Role Model of the Month 

By: McKenna Young 

This month’s High School Role 
Model is Sarah Hamilton.  
Sarah is in the tenth grade and 
is 15 years old. Sarah is  
involved with Marching Band, 
Performing Arts Club, Bowling, 
Drama, and Interact. While she 
does bowl, football is easily her 
favorite sport.  
 
Sarah looks up to J.K Rowling because she gives a 
lot of her money to charity and it's really nice of her to 
do concerning the fact that a lot of billionaires don't. 
She lives by the quote that "If more of us valued food 
and cheer and song above hoarded gold, it would be 
a merrier world." -Thorin Oakenshield.  

Sarah wanted to tell the “yikes” of moving up into high 
school. You shouldn't stress because it's not a huge 
difference, it may be different but not too  
different that you need to worry so much and you'll 
get used to it. When she gets older she wants to 
pursue a career as a computer information  
technician. And lastly, if she was president for a day 
she would just sit in the Oval Office all day and  
remember she has some influence in the world. 

http://www.kidblog.org/MadisonMadness


The Madison Alumni Association Encourages Graduates to Register 

Congratulations to the class of 2015! As alumni of Madison School District, you are invited to register with the  

Madison Alumni Association. Send your name, graduation year, address, phone number, and email address to 

alumni@madisonk12.us to be added to our mailing list. Best wishes for a bright and happy future! 

Class of 2015 Commencement 

Madison High School will honor the accomplishments of the graduating class of 2015 at its commencement 

exercises on Sunday, May 31 at 1:00 p.m. Graduation will be held in the High School Activities Center. 

Members of the Madison Family are welcome to view the ceremony and wish our students well. 

Congratulations to the Madison High School Class of 2015! 

Anaha Amaro 

Alexis Beeson 

Shania Benschoter 

Prince Benson 

Melissa Cabrera-Mandjuano 

Jordan Caldwell 

Avery Cantu 

Alyssa Carmichael 

Jasmine Casanova 

Emily Chrisman 

Richard Clees 

Destiny Conley 

Emily Counts 

Jujuan Dalton 

Austin Daniels 

Brandon Davis 

Zoee Davis 

Rita DeHoyos 

Tyrell Dillard 

Taniesha Ellis 

Lacie Erhart 

Austin Espinoza 

Brandon Flores 

Alex Flynn 

Trevor Fowler 

David Gilbert 

Marcus Gomez 

Michelle Hague 

Daniel Hall 

Lucas Halsey 

Alexis Hamilton 

Austin Harris 

Aaron Herevia 

Christopher Kangas 

Jacob Knisel 

Katelyn Lewis 

Kaylyn Lewis 

Halie Lykins 

Diamantina Martinez 

Geovani Martinez 

Shayla Mccord 

Jason McGinnis 

Daniel McKenzie, II 

Samantha McMahon 

Joshua McMordie 

Megan McTaggart 

Aaron Miles 

Brandon Miller 

Danielle Miller 

Collin Mohler 

Taylor Mohler 

Ashley Morris 

Nadia Mota 

Ashley Oram 

Matthew Pape 

Derek Pickle 

Aaron Pifer 

Jared Proudfoot 

Leah Raburn 

Jesse Ramirez 

Inocencia Ramirez-Gorski 

Alex Reyna 

Desirae Rosales 

Sierra Sanders 

Tyler Schermerhorn 

Emily Selbig 

Shae Sessink 

Seth Simpkins 

Andrew Stuart 

Page Svoboda 

Keegan Sweet 

Hunter Teunion-Smith 

Mykalynn Tiede 

Anthony Trumbull 

Quentin VanCoppenolle 

Latina Villalobos 

Cassandra Waldron 

Madison Wilson 

Ashlyn Wing 
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Graduating with Highest Honors 

Class of 2015 Honors Graduates 

Christopher Kangas 

 

Parents: Mark & Dawn Kangas 

Christopher will be attending the  

University of Michigan to study  

Biochemistry and Molecular Biology. 

Michelle Hague 

 

Parents: Timothy & Rebecca Hague 

Michelle will study Anesthetic Science 

at Michigan State University. 

Madison Wilson 

Parents: James & Tonya Wilson 

Madison will attend the University of 

Houston to study pre-medicine and 

plans to become a pediatrician. 

Ashlyn Wing 

Parent: Todd & Stephanie Herriman 

Ashlyn will be attending Western 

Michigan University and will major in 

pre-medical studies. 

Avery Cantu 

Parents: Ray & Tammy Cantu 

Avery will be attending Michigan State 

University in the fall. 

Aaron Pifer 

Parents: Tony & Kelley Pifer 

Zoee Davis 

Parents: Chuck & Jennifer Davis and 

Lisa & Everett Cornell 

Zoee will study nursing at Saginaw 

Valley State University in the fall. 

Leah Raburn 

Parents: Chris & Vickie Raburn 

Leah will study English at Western 

Michigan University and plans to  

become a literary critic or publishing 

assistant. 

Keegan Sweet 

Parents: Mike Sweet & Deb Zubke 

Keegan will be attending Michigan 

State University where he will study 

Criminal Justice. 

Graduating with High Honors 

Graduating with Honors 



NTHS Inductees Named 
Six Madison High School students were inducted 
into the National Technical Honor Society (NHTS) 
at the LISD TECH Center in March. Matthew Pape, 
Zoee Davis, Ashley Oram, Justice Manchester, 
Cassidy Edmonson, and Emily Chrisman were 
selected for membership based upon their  
demonstration of academic achievement,  
leadership, and community service. Inductees 
must also maintain at least a 3.2 grade point 
average at their local high school and a 3.5 in their 
TECH Center class to be eligible for membership. 
NTHS students serve as student leaders at the 
TECH Center. 

National Honor Society Inducts New Members 

The Madison Chapter of the National Honor Society held its annual recognition ceremony on Thursday, May 7. 
Twenty-four new members were inducted into the group, while 34 returning members were recognized for their 
continued academic achievement. Students are selected for NHS based on their grade point average as well as a 
commitment to service, a demonstration of leadership, and high moral character. Nominees must receive at least 
a four-fifths vote from a committee of high school faculty members to be considered. 

11th grade continuing members are: Jerome Allen, John Ambrose, Colin Anschuetz, Alexis Brant, Cassidy  
Edmonson,Rachel Fogarty, Kendall Hudson, Connor Jessee, Trent Johnston, Taylor Jones, Marianna Morin, 
Katelyn Payne, Ivan Gunner Rainey, Ashley Sullivan, Katlyn Teague, and Colby Weitenhagen. 

12th grade continuing members are: Jasmin Casanova, 
Zoee Davis, Michelle Hague, Christopher Kangas, 
Samantha McMahon, Collin Mohler, Nadia Mota,  
Ashley Oram, Matt Pape, Leah Raburn, Desirae 
Rosales, Shae Sessink, Paige Svoboda, Keegan 
Sweet, Tony Trumbull, Cassandra Waldron, Madison 
Wilson, and Ashlyn Wing. 

New NHS members include: Selena Alvarez, Amia 
Benson, Alex Flynn, David Gilbert, Callie Halsey, 
Morgan Hill, Brooke Hooker, Ben Kangas, Zachery 
Kangas, Leigha Lobkovich, Justice Manchester, 
Connor Mellon, Taylor Mohler, Nicole Olden, Keeley 
Pape, Hailey Pérez, Kaeleigh Rivera, Kaleb Rivera, 
Soneida Rodriguez, Shae Sessink, Ysabela Soto,  
Delaney Stersic, Alexis Thacker, and Isiah Wyatt-Young. 

Senior two-year NHS members. 



Senior Scholarship Recipients 

Anahi Amaro    Dr. Bob Scholarship 
 
Jordan Caldwell   Eastern Michigan University Education 
           First Opportunity Scholarship 
 
Jasmin Casanova   Eric Brandeberry Memorial Scholarship 
       William J. Ross Scholarship 
       Len. Co. Democratic Party Scholarship 
 
Emily  Chrisman   Pat Save Memorial Scholarship 
       EMU Emerald Scholarship 
       Lenawee Retired School Personnel 
           Scholarship 
 
Destiny Conley   Glenn Martek Memorial Scholarship 
 
Austin Daniels   Adrian Community Preschool  
           Scholarship - in Memory of Arden 
           Muck 
 
Lacie Erhart    Fran Reason Memorial Scholarship 
 
David Gilbert    Richard L. Germond Criminal Justice 
           Scholarship 
 
Marcus Gomez   Ferris State Unviersity Crimson 
           Scholarship 
 
Alexis Hamilton   D&P Communication Scholarship 
 
Christopher Kangas  Adrian Morning Rotary Club 
           Scholarship 
       Larry C. Camp Memorial Scholarship
       U of M Jean Fairfax Scholarship 
 
Katelyn Lewis    Adrian Rotary 4-Way Test Essay  
           Scholarship 
 
Diamantina Martinez  The Grasshopper  (El Chapulin) 
           Scholarship 
       D&P Communication Scholarship 
 
Samantha McMahon  D&P Communication Scholarship 
 
Collin Mohler    Adrian Arbor Scholarship Award 
       Community Service Scholarship 
       MIS Cares Scholarship 
       Dutch Creger Bowling Scholarship 
       Madison Arbor / Gleaner Insurance  
           Scholarship 

Taylor Mohler    Charles & Margaret Banner Memorial  
           Scholarship 
       The Michigan Automotive Compressor  
           Incorporated Scholarship 
       Jeannine Craig Scholarship 
       Dutch Creger Bowling Scholarship 
 
Nadia Mota    University of Michigan Jean Fairfax   
           Scholarship 
       University of Michigan Literature, 
       Science, & Art Department Scholarship 
 
Ashley Oram    Adrian College Dean’s Scholarship 
 
Matthew Pape   Lenawee County 4-H Council 
           Scholarship Jr. Livestock in Memory  
              of Tory Clark, Lyndi Bailey, and 
           Brian McMillen 
 
Aaron Pifer    Kettering University Trustee 
           Scholarship 
       Allen H. and Nadia Meyers Foundation  
           Scholarship 
 
Leah Raburn    Adrian Arbor Scholarship 
 
Jesse Ramirez   Madison Art Scholarship 
 
Inocencia Ramirez-Gorski D&P Communications Scholarship 
 
Shae Sessink    EMU Emerald Scholarship 
       Bunny Gambill Memorial 
           Scholarship 
 
Paige Svoboda   Strokes for Students Scholarship 
       Madison Arbor/Gleaner Insurance   
           Scholarship 
 
Anthony Trumbull   National ROTC Marine Options 
           Scholarship 
 
Cassandra Waldron  American Red Cross Involvement   
           Scholarship 
       Dr. John Dawson Memorial Scholarship 
           - Adrian College Teacher  Education 
       Rick Gurdjian Adrian College 
           Scholarship 
       D&P Communication Scholarship 
 
Madison Wilson   Southern Michigan Regional 
           Association Scholarship 
       University of Houston Merit    
           Scholarship 
 
Ashlynn Wing    D&P Communication Scholarship 



Hamilton Named Finalist in Scholarship Competition 

 
Alexis Hamilton was named a Top 60 finalist in the Courageous Persuaders Video Competition. 
High school students are encouraged to create a Public Service Announcement (PSA) to  
educate others on the dangers of underage drinking. Alexis entered through her Video and Audio 
Production class at the LISD TECH Center. Her video was one of 478 entries from across the 

state. View her entry at: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zxd3o3coHy4 

April Senior of the Month 
The Madison Chapter of the National Honor Society is proud to recognize Paige Svoboda as 
the Senior of the Month for April. The daughter of Todd and Leanne Svoboda, Paige’s 
academic accomplishments include AP Biology, AP Calculus, and V.I.P. Honor Roll. She was 
also a member of the volleyball and golf teams and was a member of the band for two years.  
 
Paige is a leader among her peers. She has been a Student Council member for four years, 
and is the president of the senior class. She is a four-year member of the Interact Club, 
where she currently serves as vice president. Paige tutors middle school students after 
school and assists with the elementary Girls on the Run program. She has volunteered for 
Special Prom and Special Olympics. Paige is also a 10 year 4-H member where she 

participates in the Bloom Where You Are Planted program and serves as a Cloverbud Day-Camp counselor.  
She was named Madison’s DAR Good Citizen for 2014-15. 
 
Paige plans to attend Bowling Green State University to pursue a degree in Speech and Language Pathology 
leading to a career as a Speech Therapist for children. 

Biomedical Sciences Students Visit Bixby ProMedica Hospital 
 
Students from the Madison High School Project Lead the Way Biomedical Sciences-Human Body Systems class 
teamed up with David Copciac, Bradley Periat, members from ProMedica Air flight crew, and other nurses from  
ProMedica Bixby Hospital for an outreach field trip experience. The day began with a brief tour of the emergency 
department which then progressed into a simulation of a STEMI patient in real-time. Students also visited the 
helicopter to observe the protocol from the fight crew on how a patient is transported to an off-site hospital that has 
an advanced Cath Lab.  
 
Organizers are confident that this unique experience sparked an interest in biomedical science and hope that 
students might consider a career in the field of emergency medicine in the future. The Madison biomedical sciences 
program, instructed by Katie McGormley, is working to establish a collaborative relationship with hospitals and other 
medical-related businesses in Lenawee County.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zxd3o3coHy4


Long-Distance Learning 
 
The Middle School Book Club recently finished The Fifth Wave by Rick 
Yancey. Approximately 30 students from Madison and a school in 
California read the book together and held weekly discussions at lunch 
through Edmodo. As a culminating event, a Skype meeting session 
was held so students could talk face to face about their impressions of 
the book. 

Folkloric Dance Troupe Performs  

The Mexican Folkloric Dance Troup performed for 

the Elementary student body to teach them about 

Cinco de Mayo and Hispanic heritage and customs. 

The group also shared their talents at various 

community events. The group of elementary dancers 

is under the leadership of Raquel Ybarra. 

Collaborative Learning Activities 

Mrs. Cebulski’s 6th grade Math students completed a hands-on cooperative 
learning activity where the task was to find the volumes and surface areas of 
rectangular prisms. The students measured all needed quantities of boxes like 
Frosted Cheerios and popcorn themselves and found these calculations using 
those measurements.  Students also discussed, using their calculations as 
justification, which box would hold the most sand and which box would take the 
least amount of wrapping paper to wrap it. 

County Art Show 

Madison was well represented at the K-12 County Art Show sponsored by the Stubnitz 
Foundation. Students selected had their artwork displayed at the Adrian Performing Arts 
Center and were recognized at a reception on May 17. Madison Elementary participants 
were Gracie Howard (1st grade), Phoebe Teague (2nd grade), Leah Ruble and Justin Fox 
(4th grade), and Anthony Vasquez (5th grade). Paulina Graham (6th grade), Katlyn Marr (7th 
grade) and Chloe Cowen (8th grade) represented Madison Middle, and Bailey Jeffers (10th 
grade), Kaitlyn Payne (11th grade), Nadia Mota (12th grade), Desi Rosales (12th grade), and 
Michelle Hague  (12th grade) represented Madison High School. Michelle also received the 
Three Dimensional Art Award for her jewelry project. 
 

State Art Awards 

Congratulations to Reece Yeager, Madison 7th grader, who was recognized at the 
Grand Rapids Art Museum for the State Art Awards on April 11. She also earned the  
opportunity to participate in an art workshop at Kendall College of Art and Design.  
Isabell Young also received recognition as a Top 100 award winner at the state level. 



Madison 7th Graders Named 

Quiz Bowl Champs 

The Madison Middle School Quiz Bowl team traveled to the LISD 
William J. Ross Education Service Center to participate in the finals 
on Wednesday, May 13.The team buzzed in quickly and with enough 
correct answers to claim the Lenawee County 7th Grade Quiz Bowl 
Championship title.  Congratulations to Ethan Gray, Dylan Bagget, 
Logan Janke, Bradyn Hinman, Makenzi Liberi, Lauren Perez, and 
Makenna Sharp. The Quiz Bowl team is coached by Amanda Harsh. 

Equations Teams Finish Strong 

The middle school Equations competed in their final tournament of 
the year on May 8. Team one placed third and included Bradyn 
Hinman, Shayna Glase, Logan Janke, Chloe Cowen and Aidan  
Tarsha. Team two earned second place and consisted of Reece 
Yeager, Paulina Graham, Gopher Warwick, Noah Andrew, and Tyler 
Houghteling. Both teams received trophies for their efforts. Other 
Equations members are Kasidee Rodlund, Caitlin Flowers, Gaven 
Cherry, and Symantha Mulholland. The teams are coached by Kathy 
Ingels. 

The Madison Family Supports Kenny Cable 

Madison 8th grade student, Kenny Cable, was all smiles as he coached a team of 8th 
graders in a game against staff members on Wednesday, April 22. Kenny was recently 
diagnosed with cancer and the basketball game is just one of many fundraisers that have 
been held to assist with his medical expenses. Students have shown their support by 
wearing purple, purchasing bracelets, and even shaving their heads. 

Kenny’s family says, “The Madison Family has been nothing but supportive and 
understanding to my son and the rest of our family. We are absolutely proud to say we are 
a part of the Madison Family.” Kenny Cable 

Pennies for Patients Coin Drive 

 
Madison Elementary Student Council sponsored a coin drive for cancer patients. The 
Pennies for Patients fundraiser pitted classes against each other to raise money for the 
Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. The winning class, raising $280.10 was Ms. Metevia’s 
5th grade. They will receive a pizza party for their efforts. As a school, Madison 
Elementary raised a grand total of $2,230.06. Thank you to all who participated in the 
drive and supported the Student Council service project. 

The Madison Family is Growing! 

The Elementary has two new staff members. After taking some time to raise her young family, 
Tammy Powers has returned to Madison as the GSRP 4 Year Old Program Assistant. Ms. 
Melanie Marongiu comes to us from Bay City. She is a speech therapist with more than eight 
years of experience.  

Two Madison staff members welcomed new babies this spring. Evie Grace Wallace arrived on 
April 6. She is the daughter of Taz and Rachel Wallace. Kathryn and Trevor VanValkenburg 
welcomed the arrival of their son, Dominic, on May 7. Kathryn is a middle school math teacher. 

We welcome each of you to the Madison Family! 
Evie Wallace 



Athletes Recognized 

Ashley Morris and Kendall Hudson were named All-State 
Class C  Honorable Mention by the Basketball Coaches  
Association of Michigan. The award is also known as” BCAM’s 
Best.”  
 
Morris was also named Class C All-State Team Honorable  
Mention by the Associated Press. Both were members of the 
Varsity Girls Basketball team. 

 

Ashley Morris (left), Kendall Hudson (right) 

Track State Qualifiers 

The varsity girls track team finished 2nd and the boys placed 6th at Regionals on Saturday, May 16. Qualifying for the 
state meet were the girls 400, 800, and 1600 meter relay teams and the boys 400, 800, 1600, and 3200 meter relay 
teams. 

Individual state qualifiers: 
Corie Marion:  shot put         Megan Rosales:  300 meter hurdles and 400 meter dash 
Rita Dehoyos: 300 meter hurdles     Tony Trumbull: shot put and discus 
Colby Weitenhagen: 100 meter dash 

New school records were set by Megan Rosales in the 400 dash, breaking her previous record by running 56.50 and 
the 1600 meter relay team with a time of 4:06:91. The team is made up of Megan Rosales, Rita Dehoyos, Delaney 
Stersic, and Sierra Hernandez. The State Finals will be held on Saturday, May 30. 

Girls on the Run and Girls on Track Finish Season with a 5K Run 

The elementary school Girls on the Run and middle school Girls on Track teams finished their season with a fun and 

fabulous 5K on Sunday, May 17 in Ann Arbor. Over 50 Madison students participated in the event, which was in  

celebration of completing their 12 week running and self-discovery program. 

In addition to physical fitness, the girls participate in lessons in that develop and improve confidence and character, 

teach them to respond to others and oneself with care and compassion, create positive connections with peers and 

adults, and make a meaningful contribution to community and society. The teams were coached by Tracey 

Brackelman, Dina Payne, Kristen Metevia, Erin Pifer, Renee Forche, and Abby Hacker. 



Madison School District, in cooperation with our community, will enable each student 
to develop his or her full potential to be successful in an ever-changing world. 

Special Olympics Results 

Over forty Madison students participated in the Lenawee and 
Hillsdale County Special Olympics at Siena Heights University 
on March 27. Ten Athletes participated in a variety of races and 
other events, while 31 other students cheered, assisted, and 
volunteered their time to support our team. Event results are 
below: 

 
Giovanna Pina – 1st in the 50 meter and 100 meter races 
Hailey Griesinger – 2nd in the 50m and 100 meter races 
Elijah Daniels – 2nd in 50 the meter and 100 meter races 
Anthony Burger – 3rd in the 50 meter and 100 meter races 
Halie Lykins – 1st in the 50 meter and 100 meter races  
Lauren Sellers – 1st in the 50 meter and 2nd in 100 meter race 
Isaac Pina – 1st in the 50 meter and 100 meter races 
Mya Griesinger – 1st in the 50 meter and 100 meter races 
Jasolyn Rutowski – 1st in the 50 meter and 100 meter races 

Varsity Golf 2nd in TCC 
 
The Varsity Boys Golf team finished second in the 
TCC at the Saturday, May 15 match at The Hantz 
Group in Tecumseh. Darien Zeluff and Trent 
Johnston were named All-Conference for their 
performance on the course this spring. The team 
is coached by Erik Thompson. 

Middle School Spring Formal 
Middle School students enjoyed a spring formal 

dance on Friday, April 24. The evening of dancing, 

snacks, and fun was organized by Student Council 

under the leadership of advisor Deanna Dusseau-

Garno. 



2015 Junior Senior Prom 

The 2015 Junior Senior Prom was held on Saturday, May 2 at The Landing in Tecumseh. 162 attendees danced the 

night away while multi-colored laser lights sparkled and neon colored bracelets and necklaces glowed in the dark. 

Austin Harris and Paige Svoboda were crowned King and Queen. Students then returned to Madison High School for 

after prom activities that included inflatables, karaoke, caricatures, a photo booth, games, and other activities. 

Prom advisors were Jerry Pape and Linda Hooker and the After Prom Committee Chair was Becky Hague.  

More photos are available on the Madison High School Facebook page. 



2015 Interact Club Spring Prom 

The Madison High School Interact Club hosted a spring Prom for all Lenawee County Life Skills  
students on May 9.  This community service club, sponsored by the Adrian Morning Rotary Club, created this event as 

a way for Special Olympics students to reconnect with friends and further solidify their relationships with other 
students across the county. This year’s event was made possible by the support of the Lenawee YOUTH Council of 

the Lenawee Community Foundation, Madison Interact Club, Adrian Morning Rotary Club, Beth Jessee,  
and Synergy in Motion Studios. Thank you to all the attendees, chaperones, teachers,  

and volunteers who truly made this a wonderful and special event! 







School Lunch 
Price Change 

for 2015-16 

Due to governmental  
guidelines, the cafeteria is 

required to raise school lunch 
prices to $2.30 for Middle and 

High School students.  
 

Elementary students will still 
receive free breakfast and 

lunch under the CEO 
program. 

Reduced breakfast prices will 
remain at .30 and lunch will 

continue to be .40. 

Free and reduced lunch 
applications are available on 

the district website. If you 
have any questions, call 517-
263-0741 ext. 136 or email  

Julie.Taylor@madisonk12.us. 

Middle/High School  
Breakfast: 

$1.00 ($.30 reduced) 

Middle/High School Lunch: 
$2.30 ($.40 reduced) 

Elementary Breakfast/
Lunch: Free through CEO 

program 

mailto:JULIE.TAYLOR@MADISONK12.US


Madison School District 
3498 Treat Highway | Adrian, MI 49221 

http://madisonk12.us 

517-263-0741 

Stay Connected. 
We Believe - The foundation of education is a partnership that includes two-way communication between 

family, school, and community – the Madison Family. Stakeholders are invited and encouraged to become 

involved in our schools. Please contact us if you have questions, concerns, suggestions, or would like to 

volunteer. Our strength and our success is in our relationships with members of our community. 
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Madison Elementary 
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Linda J. Kaufman 
Early Elementary Principal 

Nathan T. Pechaitis 

Upper Elementary Principal 

Eric M. Frederick 

Intervention Specialist 

Madison Middle 
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Brad G. Anschuetz 
Middle School Principal 

Mindy A. Jordan 

Middle School Assistant Principal 

Madison High 
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Kristin E. Thomas 
High School Principal 

Nicholaus P. Whiteley 

High School Assistant Principal 

Superintendent’s Office 

P: 517-26501840 | F: 517-265-1849 

Ryan L. Rowe 
Superintendent 

 

Meetings begin at 6:00 p.m. on the third Monday of the 

month and are held in the Board Room located inside the 

Middle School. 

M. Kyle Ehinger, President 

Julie Ramos, Vice President 

Nancy Roback, Secretary 

Mark Swinehart, Treasurer 

Natasha Manchester, Trustee 

Dana Pink, Trustee  

Ruben Villegas, Trustee 

Upcoming Meetings 

June 15 

July 20 

August 17 
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